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June 13, 2023

On June 13, 2023, the Versailles town council met for their regular monthly meeting. All council members were in attendance. Minutes from

the previous meeting were approved.

Ben Sieverding presented the monthly Fire Department report. So far in June, the department has responded to 31 calls. He also reported that

the department had received 84 donations totaling S12,320.00 from the letter that went out in the water bill.

Nancy & Sterling Morrison appeared before council with concerns about properties in Harvest Ridge that were unkept. Roxanne let them know

that the issue is being addressed and they can call the town hall if the grass gets too tall and Doug Rump will handle it.

Bids for CCMG 2023-1 were opened. The work to be completed will be to mill & pave Fern Drive and crack seal several roads. Bids from Paul

Rohe, All Star Paving, and Dave O'Mara were received. After being opened Dave Talbott took them to review. Council unanimously approved

accepting Curry's recommendation.

Department reports were received prior to the meeting and were read and reviewed by council. ltems on the consent agenda were accepted.

The Community Center Ordinance was discussed. Changes were suggested. The Ordinance will be updated and brought for review again.

Roxanne gave an update on the Resolution regarding the courthouse clock tower. Discussions are still being had with the county

commissioners.

An update was given on the Versailles Fire Rescue Fundraiser. The fundraiser will be August 5th and begin in the morning so that attendees may

attend both the farmers market and the touch-a-truck fundraiser.

Air Waves Network was discussed. Air Waves has a meeting scheduled to discuss bringing their services to Versailles. Pending that meeting, he

will update the town with his plan for discussion.

The new restrooms in the Pocket Park are now complete. A discussion was held and the restrooms will be unlocked on weekdays when town
hall opens. Holly will take care of opening them on Saturdays. Joe will close them daily. The street crew will open the restrooms on Sundays.

Randall submitted a request for another truck for the street and utility crew. Council suggested using the Police Department truck since it is

rarely used. Joe, Randall and council all agreed that this was the best solution. Joe will have Police lights and decals removed and a new lightbar

installed with yellow lights.

The county is working on an ordinance regarding Solar Farms and is looking for input from the town. The impact of solar farms near Versailles

was discussed.

The Versailles Fire Rescue funding request was discussed. They requested S44,OO0 f or 2024. Council unanimouslv agnal /0 '

With no further business coming before the council, the meetinB adjourned at 8:05 p.m.

Attest

Sarah Bauman, Clerk-Treasurer
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Jgs#bs,Council member


